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For Your Information

HAVA Weekly Report — Week Ending, January 14, 2010
State Board of Commissioners Meeting, Thursday, January 14, 2010 - Agenda
REVISED Calendar for Certificate of Nomination — February 9, 2010 Special
Election/Member of Assembly 24" Assembly Districts, Queens County
¢ REVISED Calendar for Independent Nominating Petitions — February 9, 2010
Special Election/Member of Assembly 24™ Assembly Districts, Queens County
e New York State Legislative Session Calendar, January — June 2010
Optical Scan Ballot Decision Handed Down for Chautauqua County

News Items of Interest

Daily News: Council race picks up pace

Daily News: Scrap this junk lawsuit

Newsday: No funds for Hawaii election

NY Post: Obama Voting Block, Diebold suit nears

NY Post: Vote of confidence for ballot scanners

NY Times: Voting System to Finally Join Electronic Age

www.theepochtimes.com: DeBlasio Releases Outreach Plan for New Voting
Machines

e www.publicadvocate.nyc.gov: DeBlasio Releases Comprehensive Outreach Plan to
Educate New Yorkers About New Voting Machines
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FROM: John Ward
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3 Robert Helenius VMT Bklyn
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State of New York
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James A. Walsh 40 STEUBEN STREET Todd D. Valentine
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January 15, 2010

Honorable Gary L. Sharpe

United States District Court

for the Northern District of New York
James T. Foley U.S. Courthouse

445 Broadway, Room 441

Albany, New York 12207

Re:  United States v. New York State Board of Elections, et al.
Civil Action No. 06-CV-0263 (GLS)

Dear Judge Sharpe,

We enclose herewith Status Report of the Defendant New York State Board of Elections
for the week ending January 14, 2010.

Respectfully submitted,
s/

Kimberly A. Galvin (505011)
Special Counsel

s/
Paul M. Collins (101384)
Deputy Special Counsel




NEW YORK STATE BOARD OF ELECTIONS

HAVA COMPLIANCE UPDATE
Activities & Progress for the Period of 1/08/10-1/14/10

Following is a detailed report concerning the previous weeks progress in
implementing the terms of the Court's Order ’

PLAN A

Overall Compliance Status Summag

Overall, activities and progress toward HAVA compliance are on schedule with the
revised timeline.

Contracting with Voting System Vendors

Status of tasks in this category: on schedule

OGS is working with NYSBOE and both vendors to finalize their most recent add
requests

OGS and NYSBOE are discussing certain legal issues that have arisen regarding

the machine requisitions recently received.

BOE is reviewing the SysTest invoices for November.

Testing, Certification, and Selection of Voting Systems & Devices

Status of tasks in this category: on schedule

o Overall progress of testing :

« All counties have chosen a voting system vendor. NYC still need to
forward requisitions to OGS for processing and issues with the
Nassau County requisitions are being analyzed by OGS and
SBOE.



NEW YORK STATE BOARD OF ELECTIONS

Delivery and Implementation of Voting Systems & Devices
Status of tasks in this category: on scﬁedule
¢ Acceptance testing continues at Building 3.
¢ Counties are being surveyed to ensure they have
submitted requisitions for the election management

software packages that enable implementation.

e SBOE has provided the software upgrades to the county
boards of election.

HAVA COMPLAINT PROCESS

NYC HAVA Complaint

NYCBOE responded to the SBOE inquiry. SBOE is formulating a strategy to move
forward and has advised the Department of Justice of the City Board's response. A
decision regarding what action will be taken will be made early this year.
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NOTICE

Board of Commissioners Meeting
Thursday, January 14, 2010, 12:00 p.m.
State Board Offices, 4" Floor
40 Steuben Street

Albany, New York
I. Minutes of December 15, 2009
L. Unit Updates:
Co-Executive Robert Brehm and Todd Valentine
Legal: Kim Galvin
Election Operations: Anna Svizzero
NVRA/PIO: John Conklin
Campaign Finance: Elizabeth Hogan
ITU: George Stanton

"l Old Business
Discussion on proposed formal opinion regarding the Village of West Hampton Beach
(Todd Valentine and Paul Collins)
Discussion on proposed 2010 Legislation
(Kim Galvin and Paul Collins)

V. New Business
Discussion of Transition from Lever Voting Machines to Op-scan Systems
Update on progress towards implementing the MOVE (Military and Overseas
Empowerment) Act.
VOTE on Resolution to Extend SAN (Storage Area Network) Service Contracts
(George Stanton)

V. Executive Session
Personnel
Enforcement cases

Preliminary Determinations
CMP08-81

CMP08-63

CMP08-62

CMPQ7-155

CMP07-48

CMP06-49

All Board meetings are open to the public. For additional information, contact John Conklin
(518) 474-1953.
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S Roe M aeziﬁr\é

(Standing by.) L awuans 1M, o {o

(Please stand by for the New York State Board of Elections

meeting.).

(Please stand by for the New York State Board of Elections

meeting.).

>> DOUGLAS KELLNER: All right?

Good afternoon, everyone.

My name is Douglas Kellner, cochair and I'll ask the
Commissioners to introduce themselves.

>> EVELYN AQUILA: Evelyn ac quill La --

It's not ladies first?

>> DOUGLAS KELLNER: Start with our cochair.
>> JIM WALSH: After Evelyn Aquila I'm Jim Walsh.
>>: (Off microphone.)

>>: Paul Collins.

>>: Joe burns.

>>: Anna Svizzero.

>>: Pat cam I don't know.

>>: Liz Hogan.

>>: Bob Brehm.

>>: Bob Warren.

>> DOUGLAS KELLNER: And our guests?

>>: (Off microphone.)

>>: Motors.

>>: Amy on behalf of --

Voters.

>> DOUGLAS KELLNER: Welcome to everyone.

The first item on the agenda is the approval of the minutes of

8
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December 15, 2009.

Motion?

>> JIM WALSH: So moved.

>> DOUGLAS KELLNER: Those in favor say eye?

(All members responded "aye.")

>> DOUGLAS KELLNER: Opposed?

Minutes are adopted.

Unit update?

Start with the executive directors, Bob Brehm and Todd
Valentine.

>> TODD VALENTINE: You can go first.

>> BOB BREHM: We continue to work with the pilot review
committee of the county election commission Commissioners.
We have been piloting with the committee the use of our new Web
conferencing.

We have received very positive comebts.

We are able to cover the actual documents and talk and share
notes back and forth.

And they felt it was very convenient not having to travel

three, four hours to Albany one way to have a conversation.

So we have had some phone calls.

We had a session on January 7th where we focused on the post
election audit, the amendments you made at the last meeting.
You know, the instructions that we put together in our
procedures and areas that we could be clearer in what we are
looking for in case they didn't understand what we were looking
for.

It was a very possession.

We have another session scheduled for January 20 where we look
to focus on privacy issues related to the use of the new equipment
and the polling site follow-up on some of our observations from
both the primary and the general election last year and to offset

some of those.

9
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We have a number of sessions planned where we try to get their
feedback on the procedures we gave them.

Whether they were clear, whether they were adequate.

The training that they received both from the State board

training segs or from their vendors.

Are there any gaps that we can fill before the next, before we
launch it statewide?

Those segs are ongoing.

It's a positive.

And we look forward to our next session on the 20th.

We also had a number of meetings to review programs that are
out, at least to review what other states are doing to comply with
the MOVE act and what other programs might be available.
There were three specific sessions where we reviewed two
proposals from vendors that already are working on a product.
And also a discussion with Savr, what we can currently do to
make the compliance for 2010 a reality.

And also Todd and I are attending a conference at the end of

the month in Washington and prominent on the discussion is, you
know, both information from the federal and other states as to
what they are doing to comply with the MOVE act.

So we continue to work on that project.

Yesterday we received, we hosted --

I'm not sure that's the right word, a representative of the

Social Security Administration showed up, requested to meet with
us as part of internal control that they are doing.

The NYS voter ID verification component that we worked through
DMS to the Social Security Administration to make sure that it is
optimally complying with the help America vote act.

There were a number of questions in the IT and steering
committee and a number of us participate the in answering the
questions.

They selected the ten states that use the system the most to do

10
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a review to see what were our internal controls, what were their
internal controls and was it working.

It was a possession.

I think that covers at a high level some of the items that we
worked on.

>> TODD VALENTINE: No, we summarized those and it's also
contained in the unit report with more details, if you're looking
for that.

>> DOUGLAS KELLNER: All right.

Any questions?

Thank you very much.

So we'll turn to the legal report from Kimberly Galvin.

>> KIM GALVIN: We worked with the election operations --
We participated in a lot of the meetings that Bob just

discussed and we continue to support the election operation unit
an what we hope is the final choices of the voting systems and
nays assault and battery and New York City.

We still continue to work with them to clear up any purchase
order issues that they may have or any outstanding contractual
issues with OGS, which is, there are considerable amount of them
and we are working through them.

We also participated in the county pilot review calls.

We put together what we anticipate to be the first phase of a
legislative program which we will discuss later.

I anticipate there will be at least three phases of it.

Our weekly status calls with the Department of Justice and
updating them.

>> EVELYN AQUILA: Sorry, I shouldn't interrupt you.

>> KIM GALVIN: That's fine evidence he at the end you'll tell
us about the Department of Justice, I'm sorry.

>> KIM GALVIN: No, the Department of Justice was very pleased
that both noirks and Nassau county did choose voting systems.
I don't know how they are going to be with regard to the

11
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purchase order issue.

I think that we've resolved a lot of the things with Nassau's
purchase order and New York City said they will have their
purchase orders to OGS by February 1. All things being equal,
think we are right on schedule with respect to that particular --
They seemed very pleased, satisfied with that.

I don't know about pleased.

>> DOUGLAS KELLNER: Kim, are there pending issues with the
Nassau county purchase order?

>> KIM GALVIN: There are, as far as I know.

>> DOUGLAS KELLNER: Is there anything nonconfidential that we
can discuss?

Kim cirm other than I think we are resolving it.

It is working towards resolution and should be resolved in the

very near future.

I think that there's more to say in executive session, but I

think that they've worked with OGS and with us and they are going
to resubmit in a format that would be responsible.

>>TODD VALENTINE: The county has been working directly with
OGS.

It is an OGS purchase order.

>> DOUGLAS KELLNER: In general, the issue is that the new
contract with ES&S provided for disposition of the existing
Dominion image cast machines that Nassau had already acquired as
ballot marking devices.

>> KIM GALVIN: Right.

>> DOUGLAS KELLNER: So there are legal issues over exactly
how that --

>> KIM GALVIN: Right, what that disposition would entail or
what would be an authorized disposition of those.

And I think that Nassau ciewnty has conceded that it and more
confusing than it actually was in their minds.

There was never going to be actual transfers of titles and
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things.

So they were working towards resolving that in a way that it's
palatable.

>> EVELYN AQUILA: I can well understand that.

>> KIM GALVIN: I think OGS said that they've figured out a
way to put in their purchase order in conforming with the
timeline and getting machines to them that doesn't involve --
There are still those issues, but now they become ancillary to

the whole project that we still need to work through.

And the routine, you know, questions from the county boards and
the phone calls that we have.

Paul, is there anything else that you want to add to that?

>> PAUL COLLINS: Just the continuing saga of the preclearance
submissions and responding to the Department of Justice's inquiry
concerning the various submissions.

I think the procedures amendment has not yet been precleared.
Everything else I believe has been and there's one small --

Oh, the street finder legislation hasn't received final

preclearance yet.

So ...

>> DOUGLAS KELLNER: I don't anticipate any problem there.
(Chuckles.)

>> PAUL COLLINS: No, no.

>> EVELYN AQUILA: Unless they took some streets away that we
don't know about.

>> PAUL COLLINS: That's it, really.

>> DOUGLAS KELLNER: All right.

Then we'll turn to elections operations.

Anna Svizzero?

>> ANNA SVIZZERO: Thank you, Commissioners.

We notified the county board of the special session called by

the governor to fill the vacancies, the four, Nassau, Suffolk,

Queens.
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That special election is on February 9.

There are local special elections in Suffolk and Westchester
for short, or shortly thereafter to fill county legislative seats
result of those persons being elected to different offices in
November.

So in the context of letting you know about the special
elections, we also let you know that the ballot marking devices
are going to be used in the same manner as they were in the
November election because clearly even though we certified new
systems, these counties have not had a chance to transition to a
completely op scan world yet.

We will be working torldz those guidelines for those elections.
Status meetings with NYSTEC have resumed.

We have a number of procedures to update based on our own
experiences, those from the pilot review committee and as a result
of certification.

We also have some procedures that have to be written.

So that relationship has resumed and that work has also
resumed.

We are reviewing SysTest final invoices.

We expect to be speaking with them perhaps tomorrow, if not
tomorrow, then on Tuesday.

And we will be contacting vendor for the additional funds that
we need to close out that billing.

Both of the vendors have asked that their test artifacts be

sent to labs for federal certification.

We will be doing that as well.

We've created the upgrade packages to the certified versions.
Those have been provided to the county boards for the most
part.

Our staff has been working on that for about a week.

We do want to thank the Saratoga and Albany county boards.

We wrote procedures for how to perform the upgrade.

14
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Bob Warren and his team did that and we tested them out here.

In that we are more familiar with the systems than the county
people may be, we want to pilot those procedures and those
counties helped us do that.

Once we got their feedback, we made changes that they
recommended and have sent those packages out or are sending them
out today.

We have EPS packages for the county boards one we confirm that
the counties did indeed purchase the election management software.
That software comes to the county from us, even though the
vendor has to install it.

We will be confirming that the purchase others are in place
either from last year, some counties did purchase their EPS last
year, or have purchased it since certification.

We have sent packages out already.

Some of the vendors have done installs and are training now so
that will be an ongoing process.

We are in the hopefully final steps of an RFP to purchase a
permanent asset management system that will help the counties
manage their inventory and do so in a manner consistent with the
federal requirements for assets that were purchased were federal
dollars.

And it will also help us in our oversight.

Because of budget considerations and staffing considerations,
the oversight of this process is going to be hard to do in a
physical way on each board.

To the extent that we can use this system to perform some of

our oversight responsibilities, I think that will be an asset to

the State board and certainly to the work that we are trying to do
in operationsment.

We have regular work that we do in election operations,
surprisingly enough.

We have volter inquiries, we have county board questions

15
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related to the disposition of records, of lever machines, the
question of use of the lever machines in other jurisdictions such
as towns villages.

We promised the boards we would be speaking on that topic at
the January conference.

General guidance.

A number of Commissioners have retired.

So there will be a lot of new Commissioners at the January
conference, provided those appointments happen before then.

If not, we'll see them at our own conference at the end of

April.

We did participate in the first of the pilot review calls as

Kim indicated.

The topic on that one was the audit process.

I I the next topic is privacy booths and voter privacy and

those concerns.

We will listen to what the boards have to say on the phone and
then try to incorporate those concerns into any new procedures
that we have.

And I think that is it for election operations.

Joe, do you have anything else to add?

>> DOUGLAS KELLNER: Anna, I wanted to ask you about the
incident that, to review again what happened in the town of tona
Wanda council race in Erie County.

The reason I'm asking is, I'm concerned that again there are
people who are spreading false information about what actually
happened there.

As excuses for keeping the lever machines.

And I think, you know, we've tried to be as transparent as
possible in showing where all the problems have existed, but it's
very frustrating that when you try to be transparent, then people
distort what actually happened.

And with the Internet, then things start spreading around.

16
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So I believe you have spoken with Erie County officials and

done a little bit of investigation yourself on this, right?

>> EVELYN AQUILA: May I just ask you to say what the problem
was?

>> DOUGLAS KELLNER: Well, let's Anna to explain the whole
thing.

>> EVELYN AQUILA: I just want people to not know --

>> ANNA SVIZZERO: The scenario is unfortunate because that
sort of misinformation does taint the waters in the world of

public perception.

In any event, it was several human errors at the Erie County

board that result the in the issue that you are discussing.

There were votes that many claim were transferred from one
candidate to another.

And the facts are that the county did its own ballot

configuration programming, as more counties are more comfortable
calling it.

That ballot configuration, Erie had performed the prior year

with ballot marking devices.

In '09 they did their own ballot configuration for the scanners
because they did a substantial pilot in the county.

It was the entire county with the exception of the City of

Buffalo.

In the creation, there's a bit of a change in how the ballots

get configured in the BMD world and in the scanner world at the
Erie County board with the system they chose, which is the ES&S
and the DS200.

And the multiple appearance of the candidates' name of a canned
ballot when they are cross endorsed is handled one way in the BMD
and another way in the DS200.

The staff doing the configuration assigned, they are called
sequence numbers.

Assigned the same sequence number to two different candidates.

17
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For example if the candidate were on the Democrat and liberal
line, their name would appear the first time as sequence number
one.

On the other lines that they and, they would still be sequence
number one.

So that the system understood if you voted for that candidate
twice, they would still get only one vote.

They wouldn't get a vote for every appearance.

In the problem that the programmer, if you will, made in

building that ballot, they applied the same sequence number to two
different candidates.

The test deck was created.

The test deck was run.

However, the test deck tapes were not validated by staff.

The whole point of a test deck is, you know the outcome.

You mark ballots.

>> DOUGLAS KELLNER: They ran the test but never looked at the
results.

>> ANNA SVIZZERO: Exactly.

If they had looked at the results of the test deck, they would

have seen that problem in the week to ten days before the

election.

They were busy with last minute court cases.

I think they had court cases with decisions rendered Monday
night.

One can understand how these things happen.

In any event, I think it's a lesson they won't be forgetting

any time soon and we are all advised to learn from that as well.

>> EVELYN AQUILA: It was only one town, not across the whole
county.

>> ANNA SVIZZERO: No, it was in a council race in tonawanda.
It was results for three.

When results came in na night, it was clear what happened.

18
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The Commissioners chose to --

The ballots were returned to the Board of Elections.

They made the change in the balance lot configuration and they
ran a test dpek, looked at the results and reran those ballots

using the corrected ballot configuration.

And the election results were no longer in dispute and no

longer in question.

>> DOUGLAS KELLNER: They were never in dispute, right?

>> ANNA SVIZZERO: True, yes.

I choose my words a little more carefully.

>> DOUGLAS KELLNER: So just to summarize this again, you had
a vote for three race for the tona shallwanda town council.

>> ANNA SVIZZERO: Right.

>> DOUGLAS KELLNER: And the first and third Republican
candidates for that race were both assigned the same sequence
number.

>> ANNA SVIZZERO: Yes.

>> DOUGLAS KELLNER: So that the third Republican candidate,
if somebody voted a Republican ticket and voted for all three
candidates, the vote would only register twice for the first two
because the third candidate had the same sequence number as the
first candidate and the machine had basically been configured to
tell the machine that that was across endorsement.

>> ANNA SVIZZERO: Exactly on.

>> DOUGLAS KELLNER: And not to count that vote twice.

>> ANNA SVIZZERO: We call them push votes.

You get the vote on the first appearance of the candidate's

name.

>> DOUGLAS KELLNER: It did appear in the test deck.

>> ANNA SVIZZERO: On election night they looked at the test
deck tapes then and confirmed there was a problem, confirmed what
the problem was and made the change in the program.

>> DOUGLAS KELLNER: Everyone agreed on a bipartisan basis

19
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immediately to confirm those ballots.

>> ANNA SVIZZERO: Yes, we discussed this with the
Commissioners and to the staff member who did the work.

>> DOUGLAS KELLNER: If the Commissioners will bear with me, I
have two comments on this.

Lesson number one, you have to actually look at the test

results.

This isn't the only place in the State where they did not look

at the test results.

We had all of the problems in the 23rd Congressional district.
>>EVELYN AQUILA: Right.

>> DOUGLAS KELLNER: Also happened because of though counties
which had not looked at their test decks.

So the only places where they had problems were the counties
that didn't look at the test decks.

And note that they had a problem.

That's lesson number one.

Lesson number two on this is that we had the same problem on
lever voting machines in another county.

Actually, there were two different places, but I don't want

to --

I name them in my testimony before, when I testified at the

state Senate last, and I'm not sure that I remember them now.

So I don't want to give an inaccurate ones.

But there, the same problem occurred where there was an
improper cross endorsement strapping on the lever voting machine
and they discovered that voters were not being allowed to vote for
all of the candidates on a slate.

This was for county --

Well.

And the result was that when they discovered this, they had to
shut down the machines.

The problem, however, with the lever machines is that when you
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shut down the machines, you can't tell how many votes were lost.
But when we had this problem in Tonawanda, they had the paper
ballots and they could simply go back and look at the paper
ballots and get them.

Also in Tonawanda, even if this had not been transparent when
they ran the tape and saw that the third Republican candidate was
missing ought these votes, it would have been picked up in the
audit because --

Even if it had been a cut sell error, it still would have been

found in the audit at least in a town of the size of Tonawanda
where you have 87 election stricts.

The odds that no machine --

So the odds are that there would be two or three, at least two

or three machines in Tonawanda that would have been audited.
So that's what I think is unfair about some of the criticism,
especially the fact that the same error occurred on a lever
machine where they couldn't correct it because there's no record
on the lever machine.

And so that's the troubling dishonesty of some of the reports I
find circulating around.

Anna, I thank you for going into that detail.

>> EVELYN AQUILA: Could I ask Anna one quick thing?
Would it be worthwhile for the next two years to send out a

list of reminders to the counties saying: Don't forget to check
your test data?

Don't forget to do this?

>> ANNA SVIZZERO: We can do some gentle prodding, e-mail type
thing.

>> EVELYN AQUILA: They don't have the people, the number of
people they need to do the job.

We all know that.

>> ANNA SVIZZERO: I will say in Erie.

(Overlapping speakers.)
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>> EVELYN AQUILA: County boards have very few people.
Number two, when you come to the couple of weeks just before
the elections, it's tremendously busy with printing, getting the
machines ready, court cases where they want people from the Board
of Elections testifying and sometimes they are down to one, two
people and I think a list of reminders, you know, I got a reminder
in my office, I would stick it up on the wall to make sure I
remembered it.

I'm just saying --

I leave it in your hands, Anna.

You know best.

>> DOUGLAS KELLNER: Commissioner, I would add that the
preelection testing is not openingal.

You have a regulation.

>> EVELYN AQUILA: I know it.

>> DOUGLAS KELLNER: You have a regulationment it's mandatory
that they do it.

The requirement is clear that they have to look at it.

>> EVELYN AQUILA: There are regulations in life about
everything.

If you don't remember it, you don't remember it.

>> DOUGLAS KELLNER: From a legal point of view I would remind
candidates in the political party out there that it's probably

worth it for them to also look at the test results.

The election law provides that the parties have a right to have

an observer paid by the county appear at the testing.

And to confirm the test results.

One of the things we found with the lever machines over the
years is that the lever machines often have configuration errors
on them.

>> EVELYN AQUILA: Yes.

>> EVELYN AQUILA: You walk in to vote and say this isn't the

person running for Congress.

22
http://www.streamtext.net/text.aspx?event=NYSELECTIONS 1/14/2010



NYSELECTIONS : Real Time Text Page 16 of 45

>> DOUGLAS KELLNER: The candidates learned it was in their
interest to go before the election to make sure that the machine

is properly set up.

Now they have to look at the configuration files for the

scanners and to look at the test deck results to make sure that

they have been configured properly.

But again, one of the things that I find troubling in some of

these articles is, they say they should have --

That the vendor should have programed the machine in such a way
that this human error could not have happened.

And I don't see how you can do that.

We don't have the same candidates in every election.

We don't have the same ballot configuration in every election.
There has to be a human element in the ballot configuration.

>> EVELYN AQUILA: In any machine, there is a human element.
I don't care if it's a tea kettle.

>> DOUGLAS KELLNER: And the fact that they ignore that these
same kinds of configuration elements happen in the lever
machines.

Another problem that happened in sar society take county, the
ballot cards slipped so that it was one candidate off.

People thought they were voting for candidate.

>> EVELYN AQUILA: Joe Blow.

>> DOUGLAS KELLNER: A and they were really voting on the
lever for candidate B.

Because the card slipped during the day, they don't know when

it slipped, so the results, we don't know.

>>  EVELYN AQUILA: We all have war stories.

>> DOUGLAS KELLNER: It didn't affect the results of the
election.

So it didn't get much attention, but --

>> ANNA SVIZZERO: It is hard to get county --

>> DOUGLAS KELLNER: The problems that occurred with the lever
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machines throughout the State didn't get attention.

>> ANNA SVIZZERO: 1t is tough to get counties money to, it is
good to have eyes different from those who did the ballot
configuration.

At Erie they have staff at the warehouse look at the test deck
information.

Once they sign off on it it goes up to the executive offices

where another team of people reviews it. That's great and an
excellent process, but in our smaller boards and boards without
sufficient staff, the issue of party reps comes into play.

We always hand them in my county.

When I came to work here, I couldn't believe the number of
counties that don't have county reps that come in and are paid to
make sure that the counters were at zero and the machines are set
up properly.

So any time we can say that and put it in writing to a county
board, it theps them when they go to the budget people to get
money to have these tasks performed.

>> EVELYN AQUILA: It's up to the parties to get that
information.

You may know it at the Board of Elections and I don't know how
much you can, you know, broadcast that out, but [ mean, somehow
the major --

All the parties need to know that they can do that.

Maybe they don't.

Maybe they don't.

Because you know, the people for the most part are volunteers
and they may not be sure this is a place where they can be.

I don't know how we advertise that, except here.

If any parties are listening, please find out what you are

allowed to do the day of election and the week before the election
an two weeks before.

>> DOUGLAS KELLNER: Well, thank you.
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>>EVELYN AQUILA: Thank you.

>> DOUGLAS KELLNER: All right.

I think you had finished your report, Anna?

>> ANNA SVIZZERO: Yes.

>> DOUGLAS KELLNER: So we'll move on to public information.
John Conklin?

>> JOHN CONKLIN: Good afternoon, Commissioners.

I'm not going to go through all the details of the report that

I put in your packets.

Just the first thing which dealt with the media that we used

for the new voting machine PSAs was significant.

Plus we were able to significantly leverage the amount of money
we spent to a ten to 1 magnitude.

I thought that was something noteworthy.

In addition to that we are still working on finalizing the
details for the annual conference in April.

We've posted all the certification materials that were approved
at the December board meeting.

We posted information on the February 9 special elections in
the four Assembly Districts.

As Bob and Todd mentioned and Kim mentioned, we participated in
a number of the meetings concerning the MOVE act.

Lastly, I will add a couple of thing that were not in the

written packet.

We sent out some extension contracts for voter education on
poll worker training money to the counties.

That's due back by January 29thment.

Also quarterly reports were due at the end of December.
There's a few stragglers.

If they could get them in by the end of the month, that would
be helpful.

That's all I have.

Any questions?
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>> DOUGLAS KELLNER: Thank you very much, John.
Campaign finance, Elizabeth Hogan?

>> ELIZABETH HOGAN: Thank you, Commissioner.

As I have been reporting to the Commissioners in the past few
board meetings, in order to bring to your attention the volume of
calls and mail processing, may I tell you that for last year it
appears that the increased volume was running approximately ten to
11 percent over the previous year.

At the end of 2009 we had roughly 11,000 registered committees,
candidates.

We had received in 200,929,096 individual filings.

The January periodic is due tomorrow.

Our enforcement is proceeding relevant to the January periodic
will begin on the 19th.

The education and train can unit, as I reported, continues to

work on updating for ease of use for filers the forms that we
have.

Handbook informing.

We have made certain small changes at this point to the Web

site and we will probably launch into, maybe over the summer a
review of the campaign finance Web site overall and hopefully make
some updates to that.

And create a more usable tool for filers.

And for people who want information relative to filings.

The training unit is scheduling training sessions for the

spring.

You know, considering the fact that we are under some budget
constraints for sure, we are trying to do the best we can to
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